






















Response to Gibson Nyambura, DONE, BONC,
Mayor Eric Garcetti, and Councilmember Paul Koretz 

This is in response to Mr. Nyambura's email of 4/6/18 regarding a boundary 
adjustment for shared resources.

Dear Mr. Nyambura, Mayor Garcetti, and Councilmember Koretz,

The Westwood Neighborhood Council dismisses in its entirety the reasoning in your 
email of 4/6/18 that “Westwood Village cannot be shared because only areas 
designed for public use, such as a park, school, library, police or fire station, major 
thoroughfare or facility with historical signi ficance, can be shared between 
Neighborhood Councils.  …..........................it does not qualify the whole village as a 
shareable asset per the Office of the City Attorney.”

The full language referenced by you follows:

Article III
Boundaries

(a)  (ii)  The boundaries of two or more Certi fied Neighborhood Councils 
may not overlap with one another, unless the area for proposed inclusion into 
each Certi fied Neighborhood Council is designed for a public use, such as a 
park, school, library, police or fire station, major thoroughfare, or contains a 
landmark or facility with historical signi ficance.

The City Attorney's “opinion” of Article III (a) (ii) above is unsupportable by common 
sense and by standard definitions of the words area, public use, designed, and 
contain.

Clearly, the operative word in the citation above is “area,” and whether such area is 
designed for public use or contains a landmark or facility with historical signi ficance.  
The whole village is, without a measure of a doubt, an “area” where not one but many 
buildings have been designated by the city as having historical signi ficance.  

Westwood Village was, when developed 90 years ago, and continues to be, a 
commercial business area obviously intended for public use and within which is 
located the Geffen Theater, a National Register Eligible Cultural Resource.  Wilshire 
and Westwood Blvds. are recognized major thoroughfares within the area.  Please 
note:  the Hammer Museum is located on Wilshire at Westwood and the Purple line 
Metro has started construction with portals on Wilshire and Westwood Blvds.  

The notion of a single building as a shareable asset is not at all consistent with the 
easily understood wording of Article III above.

Your email neglected to address the major thoroughfares and Fire Station # 37 as 
indicative of meeting the criteria for a shared resource.  There are suggested criteria in
Article III (indicated by the words “such as”) and,  clearly, not all criteria need be met.

Please be prepared to discuss these issues at the Westwood Neighborhood Council 
meeting on Wednesday, April 11, 2018.  



Thank you.

Sandy Brown
Vice President, Westwood Neighborhood Council 

      

 


	Agenda-041118
	WWNC to Nyambura, Mayor, CM

